Draft
HORNING PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 06 August 2012
At 7pm in St Benet’s Hall
Present: Cllr D Turpin (in the Chair), P Iddon, P Bourke, M Wilson, H James, P Kibler, G Evans, B Ives, District Cllr McGoun, County Cllr Rice and the Clerk, P Fyans.  Seven Parishioners were in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence and accepted: Cllr Moore, no apologies received from Cllr Storey  

2. Declarations of Interest:  None
3. To approve Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 02 July 12.  Draft Minutes, having been circulated, were unanimously agreed then signed by the Chairman.  

4. Matters arising from the minutes (not elsewhere on the Agenda); There were no matters arising.
5. Correspondence:
5.1 PCSO Bennett submitted the following report; 6 reports of rowdy or nuisance behaviour, 2 calls for information purposes, 1 call for concerns of safety, 4 road related calls, 1 report of lost property, 3 reports of suspicious circumstances, 1 report of an alarm, 3 reports of road traffic collisions and 1 report of criminal damage. There were 4 reported crimes in the last month, 1 theft of a wallet from a changing room at the swimming pool, 1 possession of a prohibited weapon (the offenders receiving a police caution), 1 theft of toll discs from a boat at Ferry Marina and 1 criminal damage to a vehicle parked on Mill Loke. In comparison in the same time period last year there were 2 reported crimes, 1 assault and 1 theft.
5.2 The Village Hall Committee are to consider the Councils request for a donation towards the costs for the repair to the car park entrance at their next Committee Meeting.  
5.3 Parishioner (Marion Jackson) was forwarded a response from NNDC confirming they own the Old Horning Staithe.  Marion will follow her issue up with them directly.
5.4 Mr J Thurlow (Trees for Horning) confirmed that the grass growing around the base of the new trees on the Playing Field would be cut back.

5.5 NNDC have stepped down on their excessive charge for the emptying of dog bins for 2012/13 following new legislation for the disposal of this waste. They have put this charge on hold for 12 months but will advise all Councils of their intentions for next year once discussed fully at their Council.  Cllr Turpin expressed his kind thanks to District Cllr McGoun on behalf of the Council for all her efforts on this matter.
5.6 NCC Highways confirmed that the overgrown footpath running alongside School Rd to Horning School was work in hand to be done.
5.7 Parishioner Mr B Seaman concerned about the number of accidents at the A1062 Ropes Hill junction and requested the Council consider pressing for action to reduce these accidents.  County Cllr Rice agreed to arrange a site meeting with Mr Reilly from the Highways to discuss this and other matters.
5.8 District Cllr McGoun forwarded a response from NNDC reference Dog Control Orders.  This item was discussed later at this Meeting. 
5.9 NCC Highways have forwarded a note explaining the recent changes to how Public Rights of Way are managed within NCC.
5.10 NNDC responded that they had no joy in contacting the Brewery reference the location of the re-cycling bins.  In view of this they requested the Council consider agreeing to the bins being re-sited at the Ferry Inn.  Following a short discussion the Council were unanimous in supporting this suggestion but wished NNDC to erect signs informing the public of the new location and that other refuse is deposited in the correct place. 

5.11Both Cromer Town Council and North Norfolk Labour Party requested the Council support their opposition to the new ambulance response times for the area.  The Council were unanimous in not taking a stance on the matter and this correspondence was noted.

5.12 NNDC have 25 halogen heaters available for hire for the most vulnerable in their area.  It was agreed to forward this correspondence onto Cllr Wilson for action if required.
5.13 Norman Lamb MP will be visiting the Village Hall Car Park on his Constituency Tour at 14.45 on 31 Aug 12.

5.14 NCC Highways have requested a more precise location of the overgrown area near the Cripps Development which needs attention. It was agreed that at the next site Meeting to show them the exact location. 
5.15 A copy of a petition sent to Victory Housing registering concerns regarding the possible re-development of the Grouped Homes on Leeds Way was presented to the Council.  This was noted.    

6.   Planning; Cllr James Planning Sub-Committee Chairman gave the following report;
      Planning Committee note - no meeting held

6.1.BA /2012/0050/TPOW

38 & 39 Crabbetts Marsh, Horning

Application for works to trees within a Conservation Area

No comments to make

6.2.BA/2012/0164/FUL

Replacement of dwelling with erection of new boathouse and creation of new lagoon with quay heading and boardwalk

Broadmead, Ferry View Estate, Horning

Permission refused by Broads Authority

6.3.BA/2012/0056/FUL

Silver Dawn, Woodlands Way, Horning Reach, Horning

Site visit to be made Friday 3rd August prior to the determination of the application

Parish Council invited to send a representative.  Cllr Iddon attended.

Application to be considered in detail at next meeting of BA Planning Committee Friday 17th August. 
7.   Finance: 

Payments – 

Clerks remuneration Jul 12           £249.23 – 20% tax (£49.85)       £199.38
Expenses Petrol                               26 miles @ 45p p/m                  £11.70  
Expenses photo copies 83 @ 10p per copy                                        £8.30    £219.38 

Tinge Inv 07/2012 Litter Picking                                                                        £130.20
CGM Ground Maintenance Jun & Jul                                                                £163.80 
Horning Village Hall Inv 96                                                                                   £45.00
C Gilden Inv 16 & 24                                                                                           £390.00

    All the above payments were unanimously approved.

Community Account as at 24 May 2012                                                        £11604.63
Business Saver Account as at 23 Mar 2012                                                    £4079.27
Cllr Turpin agreed to contact Barclays Bank reference a list of existing signatories they have on file.        This information is not available to the Clerk as he is not a signatory.

8 Report by the Asset Management Committee: 
8.1 Cllr Bourke, Chairman of the Asset Management Committee gave the following report.
· Meeting
AM Committee held a meeting on 23rd July where we were able to re-allocate tasks and move forward on some of the outstanding projects.

· Immediate tasks arising from the Meeting
a. Cllr Wilson and Cllr Bourke will this week be cleaning the bus shelter and emptying the donation box on the green.

b. Cllr Wilson will co-ordinate the clearing of the edge of the playing field and, when a date has been chosen will be asking for volunteers via the Horning Reach.

c. Cllr Wilson has contacted John Thurlow regarding the trees. He will try ‘round up, or failing that willtake up our suggestion of cutting 4” off the bottom of the fencing so that it can be strimmed underneath.

d. Cllr Bourke has been in contact with NR Asphalt who are very busy at the moment and will make contact as soon as they can fit in a date for the village hall car park entrance.
8.2 To discuss a possible Plaque for the Jubilee Walk.  Cllr Turpin agreed to investigate this matter further and report back at a future Meeting.

8.3 To discuss a location for the proposed new outdoor table tennis table.  The Council was made aware of the concerns from the Bowls Club reference the possible use of the overflow car park for the site.  Taking this into consideration Cllrs Wilson and Bourke agreed to re-visit the Playing Field for a possible alternative reporting back at the next Meeting.    
9. To adjourn the Meeting to allow members of the public to speak: The Chairman closed the Meeting at 20.05 to allow each member of the public present an opportunity to speak (5 minutes per person).  There was strong support for and against parking on the Staithe with one Parishioner wanting parking to remain on the Staithe, 2 other Parishioners made a passionate presentation to stop parking on the Staithe. One Parishioner again wanted the restricted by-way regulations enforced suggesting that with no provision for cycle parking in the Parish the Staithe could be an ideal site. Concerns were raised about possible vandalism to the proposed new table tennis table.  The Council was informed that dog waste was being placed in the green bins, an article would be placed in the Reach to encourage use of red bins only for this waste The Council was informed of overhanging bamboo at ‘Little Chart’, County Cllr Rice would raise this with Highways.  Finally a parish resident offered to produce a Horning calendar for 2014 and sought the support in principle of the council. This was forthcoming  The Meeting re-opened at 20.26.
10. To receive any update from the Car Park Sub-Committee.  In the absence of this Working Party Chairman at this Meeting the remaining members of the Committee requested a proper steer from the full Council on what brief they are actually working too. It was unanimously agreed that a Meeting with County Cllr Rice and relevant third parties be arranged before any further decision is brought to the full Council.  
11. To receive an update on the preparations to the forthcoming Garage Sale.  The Council were unanimous that any profits from this event be presented to local charities.  As this is the first event of this kind held within the Parish, the Council have no idea of revenue which might be raised.  A proposed note to be handed to all residents participating was unanimously agreed to be issued.

12. To discuss the increasing volume and subsequent mess from wild fowl in the Parish.  The Council was informed of the increase in number of wild fowl in the Parish and the ever increasing mess left behind constituting a potential health hazard.  It was agreed the Clerk contact Andrea Kelly at the Broads Authority on the matter, but in the mean time a note would be placed in the Reach requesting residents to refrain from feeding them.
13. To receive any update on the proposed new Diamond Jubilee Community Noticeboard.  Cllr Turpin informed the Council that he had requested a quote but nothing was forthcoming.  He will report back at the next Meeting with hopefully 2 quotes so a decision can be made.

14. To discuss a possible ‘dogs on leads’ Policy for the Village Playing Field.  Following a discussion the Council were unanimous that they did not wish to react and make such a strong decision on just this 1 incident.  The Clerk was requested to contact the Parishioner who raised the initial enquiry explaining the Councils stance.  It was agreed that an article be placed in the Reach requesting all Parish dog owners to be more responsible with dogs off leads.     
15. To Receive District/County Matters.  Both District Cllr McGoun and County Cllr Rice were involved during the Meeting and any matters they wished to raise were raised throughout this Meeting.        
16. Items for the next Agenda.
Quotes for the Jubilee Walk and Community Noticeboard.

Report from the car parking sub-committee

District Cllr McGoun and Cllr Evans pass on their apologies for their absence for the Sep Meeting

17. Date and time of next Meeting: The Meeting of the Parish Council 7pm, 03 Sep 2012, St                Benets Hall, 

